
                                                                                        

 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 
 
Spring Lake Township and the City of Prior Lake will be considering the adoption of a joint resolution 
providing for the orderly annexation of certain areas within Spring Lake Township to the City of Prior 
Lake. You are receiving this notice as your property is either i) included in the proposed orderly 
annexation area, or ii) was included in the previous orderly annexation area but is not proposed for 
inclusion in the new agreement.   
 
Spring Lake Township and the City of Prior Lake have had an orderly annexation agreement in place 
since 1972. The orderly annexation agreement currently in place was approved in 2003 and is set to 
expire on December 31, 2025. The township and city are considering a new orderly annexation 
agreement to include most of the parcels included in the current 2003 agreement. To view potential 
resident impacts of the agreement, please visit  
(https://springlaketownship.com/government/annexation/) 
 
The Spring Lake Township Board of Supervisors will hold an open house at 5:00 p.m. and will consider 
adoption of the joint resolution for orderly annexation following a public hearing at 6:00 p.m. on 
Thursday, August 22, 2024 at Spring Lake Township Hall, located at 20381 Fairlawn Avenue, Prior 
Lake, MN 55372. The Prior Lake City Council will consider adoption of the joint resolution for orderly 
annexation following a public hearing at 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, September 10, 2024 at Prior Lake City 
Hall, located at 4646 Dakota Street SE, Prior Lake, MN 55372. If you would like to be heard on this 
item, please attend the public hearings.  
 
A copy of the entire text of the proposed joint resolution for orderly annexation, including full legal 
description for all parcels proposed to be included in the orderly annexation agreement, is available 
for view on the City of Prior Lake website priorlakemn.gov/annexation and Spring Lake Township 
website (https://springlaketownship.com/government/annexation/). The proposed agreement shall 
also be made available for inspection by any person during regular office hours at Spring Lake 
Township Hall and Prior Lake City Hall.  
 
The parcels proposed to be included in the orderly annexation agreement are depicted in the image 
on the following page. All of the parcels proposed for inclusion in the 2024 orderly annexation 
agreement are included in the current 2003 agreement.  
 
The parcels in the South Shore and Vergus neighborhoods, previously identified as Areas 24.1 and 
24.2 in the 2003 orderly annexation agreement are not proposed for inclusion in the orderly 
annexation agreement that will be considered by the Spring Lake Township Board of Supervisors and 
Prior Lake City Council.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
Melissa Hanson   Casey McCabe 
Clerk, Spring Lake Township  Community Development Director, City of Prior Lake 
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